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On behalf of the International Disability Caucus (IDC), we would like to make some additional comments with regard to Article 25.
1) We support the suggestion made by several states, to retain the term “health services” instead of “health care” in paragraph a. Health services are more in line with rights-based language of the 21st century. Care gives the perception that people with disabilities needs to be taken care of.

2) We also support replacing “where permitted by national law” in paragraph (e), with “under the terms of national legislation”, as proposed by Mexico, we think this language is stronger and more clear.

3) IDC supports the suggestions by Colombia and WHO to add a new paragraph on assistive technology including orthotic and prosthetic services. We would however like to underline the need for consistent language throughout the Convention and prefer the term “assistive technology” as the general term.

4) Finally, we would like to draw attention to the fact that for large groups of people with chronic illnesses/chronic diseases or as it is sometimes called in Europe “medical disabilities”, health care is crucial for their survival and well-being. Examples of such groups are people with asthma, diabetes and rheumatism. Thus, the retention of a comprehensive article on the right to health to all people with disabilities is important for a large proportion of the world’s population, and we welcome the strong endorsement for this article by the WHO.

We thank you, Chair, for the opportunity to raise these important issues for us.

